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SPEAKER OF THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY 

 

 

Mr. Speaker:   

 

Your Standing Committee on Government Operations is pleased to provide its Report 

on the Review of the 2019-2020 Annual Report of the Information and Privacy 

Commissioner and commends it to the House.   

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Frieda Martselos 

Chairperson 
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STANDING COMMITTEE ON 

GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS 

 

REPORT ON THE REVIEW OF THE 2019-2020 ANNUAL REPORT OF THE 

INFORMATION AND PRIVACY COMMISSIONER 

 

 

The Standing Committee on Government Operations (Committee) has reviewed the 

2019-2020 Annual Report of the Information and Privacy Commissioner. The 

Committee normally reviews the Commissioner’s report, and then makes 

recommendations to the Legislative Assembly. This year’s report contained no 

recommendations on the effectiveness of the Access to Information and Protection of 

Privacy Act for the Committee’s consideration. 

 

The Committee thanks Mrs. Keenan Bengts for her long service as Information and 

Privacy Commissioner of the Northwest Territories. Mrs. Keenan Bengts served in this 

position from 1997 until 2020, and prepared the 2019-2020 Annual Report. 

 

The Committee welcomes Mr. Andrew Fox, who was appointed on November 23, 2020 

as the Information and Privacy Commissioner. Committee Members look forward to 

working with Mr. Fox in his new role. 

 


